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 HEREFORD CITY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING OF THE COUNCIL

The Council Chamber, Town Hall, Hereford

TUESDAY 25 JULY 2017 at 6.00pm

PRESENT:  The Right Worshipful The Mayor, Cllr Sharon Michael and Cllrs Boulter, Bushkes, Dykes, Edwards, Hey, Lloyd-Hayes, Nicholls and Stevens.
NOT PRESENT:  Cllrs Baker, Mansell and Wilcox.
Before the meeting commenced, The Mayor’s Chaplain, The Reverend Sharon Elson, introduced Andy Morgan, the new vicar of St Peter’s Church, to members.
C2017/2018.44
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies were received from Cllrs Chappell, Griffiths, Kenyon, Rone and Tawn.
C2017/2018.45
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

None
C2017/2018.46
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 

There were no members of the public present.
C2017/2018.47
MINUTES 







    

Members noted and approved the Minutes of the Meeting of the City Council held on the 20th June 2017, which were accepted and a correct record and duly signed by the Chairman.
C2017/2018.48
FUNDING FOR SUMMER MUSICAL ACTS IN HIGH TOWN
Members received a report and short presentation from Mike Truelove, Hereford BID, in consideration of a proposal to provide funding for music and entertainment acts in High Town on Saturday evenings during the Summer.  
Mr Truelove thanked The Mayor for inviting him to the meeting and his presentation covered:
· HBID’s ideas for pilot of Summer night time street entertainment - To support local economy - To bring a ‘buzz’ to the City during Summer time for local people and capitalise on students returning home.
· HBID could contribute up to £1,000 towards cost – Events to run on Saturday night’s between 8pm-12pm – Timings to target families and those eating out plus later night visitors heading to pubs and clubs.
· HBID approached some entertainment agencies - Want to give the City a ‘wow factor’ – aiming for high quality variety acts, e.g. musicians, fire speciality, comedy duo etc.
· Acts would move around the city centre performing for 40-minute timeslots outside different venues.

· New type of event for Hereford – This is the first level.
· Looking to put Hereford ‘on the map’ – Pilot events to run for 5 or 6 weeks, then HBID would review to gauge how it went.

· Health & safety and security elements need to be considered.
· Idea of HBID is to raise people’s game in supporting night time economy and local businesses – hence acts not static but moving around the City to perform.
· Cost around £2,500-£3,000 - Agencies estimated about £400 per evening session.
· HBID keen to get feedback from City Councillors.
At the end of Mr Truelove’s presentation, members’ questions and comments covered the following points:
· Big supporter of proposed event and believer in doing things differently.
· Desire to see ‘some life’ in this City – Echoed support and looked forward to seeing results of this.
· Appreciation for presentation and understanding of BID’s principle - Happy to propose up to £1,500 in support - Would like to see additional contributions from other businesses.
· Fully supportive of idea – Experienced similar event in Sheffield – Amazed to see their city centre vibrant at 9pm with live music on the streets, people drinking but no trouble involved.

· Happy for City Council funding to be released in support of proposal.
The Mayor extended thanks to Mike Truelove and advised members that their agreement to this, in principle, was needed to get this project moving quickly.

It was proposed by Cllr Stevens, seconded by Cllr Boulter and unanimously

RESOLVED:

That Council agrees, in principle, to fund up to £1,500.00 to Hereford BID for their proposal of a pilot scheme to provide musical street entertainment around the City on Saturday evenings during the Summer in support of the night time economy.
C2017/2018.49
MAYOR’S COMMUNICATION 
Members received communications from The Right Worshipful the Mayor as follows:
· Belgian Remembrance Parade – The Mayor had recently attended this event in London to represent Hereford City.

· Councillors’ email addresses – The Mayor asked members to ensure they recorded their correct email addresses before the end of the meeting on the form provided.
· Committee Meeting Attendance – Members were reminded that the correct procedure must be followed in respect of attending committee meetings, i.e. Communications regarding non-attendance must be via email and received by 3pm at the latest on the day and, if possible, members to appoint a substitute.
C2017/2018.50
RISK ANALYSIS ANNUAL REPORT

Members received the Risk Management report as accepted and referred to full Council by Governance & Procedures Committee at their meeting on 4th July 2017.  There were no questions raised and members noted the report.
C2017/2018.51
CHANGES TO COMMITTEE MEMBERSHIP
   
Cllr Kenyon stood down as a member of the Finance & Policy Committee.  There were no nominations for a new member and the vacancy was not filled.
C2017/2018.52
DRAFT MINUTES OF MEETINGS OF THE COMMITTEES:

Members noted the draft minutes of the meetings, as laid out below:

Community Development Committee – 27th June 2017
Cllr Edwards pointed out that, under agenda item CD2017/18.30, the word ‘Make’ needed to be inserted in the resolution.  The Deputy Town Clerk agreed this amendment would be made and the minutes were noted.
Planning & Highways Committee – 29th June 2017 – Noted.
Governance & Procedures Committee – 4th July 2017 – Noted.
Clllr Lloyd-Hayes added that there were several items from the meeting she would like to follow up with Cllr Chappell.
C2017/2018.53
REPRESENTATIVES OF OUTSIDE BODIES

Members received reports from members who represent the City Council on the following bodies.
	a) Municipal Charities (x 4 Members) Cllrs Boulter, Hey and Lloyd-Hayes (plus one outstanding vacancy) – Cllr Boulter reported she had been unable to attend the recent ‘Away Day’ event and the next meeting would be in September.

	 

	b) Herefordshire Market Towns Forum (x 3 Members) Cllrs Lloyd-Hayes, Nicholls and Wilcox – Cllr Nicholls reported that the next meeting would be tomorrow evening.

	 

	c) HALC Executive Committee (x 3 Members) Cllrs Nicholls and Griffiths (plus 1 outstanding vacancy) – Cllr Nicholls referred to his brief report (tabled at the meeting) where government had offered funding up to £2.5k for the past 2-3 years to pay for laptops and establish websites.  As of next year, government would require every parish in the land to have a fully functioning website and those who did not could be fined.  He emphasised there must be transparency and access by the public to all the business conducted by Councillors.

	 

	d) SAM (x 2 Members) Cllrs Nicholls and Griffiths – In the absence of Cllr Griffiths, Cllr Lloyd-Hayes reported that the venue for this year’s Conference and AGM would again be the Royal National College for the Blind.  She expressed that it was gratifying to see how and where City Council money was being spent. The Mayor suggested that a reminder of the conference date be emailed to members.

	

	e) The Enterprise Zone Stakeholder Group (x 1 Member) Cllr Griffiths – Not present to report.

	 

	f) Three Choirs Festival (x 2 Members) Cllrs Bushkes and Nicholls – Cllr Nicholls reported that he would be unable to attend the Festival Committee meeting in Worcester on Friday evening and would send apologies.  The Mayor commented that she would be attending the opening of Three Choirs event in Worcester and Cllr Boulter would be deputising for her on Thursday night.

	 

	g) Hereford Twinning Association (x 1 Member who is always the Right Worshipful the Mayor of Hereford as President of the Twinning Association). – The Mayor reported she’d had an informal conversation with Jacek Andrychiewicz about another possible trip to Jaworzno and once details were known, these would be forwarded to Councillors.

	 

	h) Hereford City Tourism Group (x 1 Member) Cllr Lloyd-Hayes – Reiterated that she was keen to promote tourism, reported that the TIC in the Butter Market was becoming very lively and there was a lot of hope for tourism in Hereford.  We needed to consolidate everything we were doing on it with Rural Concierge over next few months and feedback jointly. The Deputy Town Clerk updated members that a lot of information had gone to Committees and the group called Destination Hereford had held their second meeting last week with a brainstorming session on different elements to combine all partners and bring their ideas together.
i) Hereford in Bloom (x 1 Member) Cllr Boulter – Attended the recent lunch event at the Cathedral and she was now awaiting the next meeting date to be arranged to get involved.

	

	j) New Hereford University Working Group (x 2 Members) Cllrs Lloyd-Hayes and Stevens – Cllr Stevens had nothing to report.  Cllr Lloyd-Hayes reported she had forwarded some questions and criticisms to David Shepherd for his response – Why so many Board members had resigned all at once which raised concerns? – Expertise there had been somewhat muted – Herefordshire Council would be recipients of accommodation revenue etc – Cost of university and budgetary information vague. Hearing lots of comments that university is not viable - She and Cllr Stevens do not get any feedback from the group.  She would bring answers from DS to a later meeting.
k) Close House (x 1 Member) Cllr Kenyon - Not present to report.
l) City of Culture Board (x 1 Member) Cllr Stevens - Cllr Stevens stated that this would be his last report following recent announcement of Hereford’s unsuccessful bid – He was proud of the group who had put the bid together, felt it had awakened the City in many ways and was confident we would see benefits going forward. Very disappointed that Herefordshire Council offered no support for culture, heritage etc.  The Mayor asked if he would like City Council to write to HC on this.  Cllr Stevens agreed and requested that BID Group be included.  Members also agreed.
m) The BID group (x 1 Member) Cllr Tawn – Not present to report.



 C2017/2018.54
TOWN CLERK’S COMMUNICATION



 
Members received brief communication from the Deputy Town Clerk:

· Councillors’ Business Cards - The Deputy Town Clerk stated that any members who required more business cards should notify her so they could be collated and that she would be waiting until the next new Councillor was appointed before placing orders to benefit from cheaper rates for bulk printing.
 C2017/2018.55
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Tuesday 12 SEPTEMBER 2017 at 6 PM
There being no further business, The Mayor closed the meeting at 6.35pm.
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